
 

OFFICE OF 

THE CITY MANAGER 

MEMORANDUM 
  

 
 
 

DATE:   June 20, 2014 
 
TO: Mayor Harper and City Council Members 
 
FROM:  Steve Duran, City Manager 
 
RE:   City Manager’s Weekly Report 
 
 
MEETING SCHEDULE 

 
Date and Time Event Location 

Tuesday, June 24, 2014 
6:30 p.m. Special Meeting 
7:00 p.m. Regular Meeting 
 

City Council Meeting City Council Chamber 

200 H Street 

Wednesday, July 2, 2014 
6:30 p.m. 
 

Planning Commission 
Meeting 

City Council Chamber 

200 H Street 

Thursday, July 3, 2014 
 
 

Independence Day 
City Holiday 
 

 

Saturday, July 5, 2014 
9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. 
 

Neighborhood Cleanup Report to the Parking Lot of 
Marchetti Park 
5298 Belle Drive 

Tuesday, July 8, 2014 City Council Meeting 
Cancelled for Summer 
Break 
 

 

Wednesday, July 16, 2014 
6:30 p.m. 
 

Planning Commission 
Meeting 

City Council Chamber 

200 H Street 

 
Tuesday, July 22, 2014 
7:00 p.m. 
 

City Council Meeting City Council Chamber 

200 H Street 

 

RELAY FOR LIFE  
 
The 24 hour Relay for Life of Antioch event starts at 10:00 a.m. on June 21, 2014 at Deer 
Valley High School and the City of Antioch team wants more participants. 
 
 



 Everyone who raised over $100 should have received their Relay for Life tee shirts.  
Feel free to take creative liberties with it.  Vanessa is VERY crafty and has great 
ideas and tips to add flair to your tee.  

 We are in space #31, between DDSD and Republic Services.   

 We don’t all have to be there for the entire 24 hours so you can stay for as long as 
you’d like.  There are several Special Themed Laps and two “Team” laps.  If at all 
possible, it would be great if we could have a strong showing at 11am Saturday 
morning for the Team Spirit Lap and 6pm Saturday evening for the Relay Lap.  The 
event concludes at 10:00 a.m. Sunday morning.  If you can’t be there, you can still 
give on-line or pledge to support one of our team members.  Please visit our team 
page.  

 Also, please help with the Lumineria Bags. We need as many regular sized cans as 
you all can donate so that we can weigh down the Lumineria Bags. Please, please 
bring them with you on Relay Day! All donated cans will be donated to our local 
food bank. Pet Food cans (like dog food) are welcome too and will be donated to a 
local animal group. 

 
http://main.acsevents.org/site/TR?team_id=1562815&pg=team&fr_id=56324&fl=en_US&et
=yP8dDI_wBBELVdckDxDpIA&s_tafId=1250160 
 
 
CELEBRATION OF ART 
 
The 10th Annual Celebrat ion of Art Exhibit Opens June 28th. The 
Celebration of Art Exhibit has been held in partnership with the Antioch 
Historical Society and the Arts & Cultural Foundation of Antioch for the past 
9 years. The free exhibit  runs June 28th through July 19th on Wednesdays & 
Saturdays from 1-4 PM and features the artworks of 35 artists. A free art ist 
reception wil l be held on June 28th from 2 -4 PM. The Antioch Historical 
Society and the Sports Legends Museums are located at 1500 West 4th 
Street, in downtown Antioch. For more information visit  www.art4antioch.org 
or call Diane Gibson-Gray at (925) 325-9897.  
 
 
REDUCED LIBRARY HOURS EFFECTIVE JULY 1  
 
This week, the Contra Costa County Librarian notified the City of the new hours at the 18th 
Street Library, effective July 1st.  They will be: 
 
Monday              closed 
Tuesday               12-8 
Wednesday       10-5 
Thursday           10-5 
Friday                  closed 
Saturday              12-5 
Sunday                 closed 

http://main.acsevents.org/site/TR?team_id=1562815&pg=team&fr_id=56324&fl=en_US&et=yP8dDI_wBBELVdckDxDpIA&s_tafId=1250160
http://main.acsevents.org/site/TR?team_id=1562815&pg=team&fr_id=56324&fl=en_US&et=yP8dDI_wBBELVdckDxDpIA&s_tafId=1250160
http://www.art4antioch.org/


OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK UPDATES 
 

 The draft of the staff report and resolution for the consolidation of the November 
Municipal Election is being finalized with the City Attorney in preparation for the 
June 24th City Council meeting. 

 Verified a resident’s status for a foreign pension. 

 Finalized resolutions from the 06/10/14 Council meeting. 

 Sent out 2 legal publications from the 06/10/14 Council Meeting Received 4 public 
records request & forwarded to their appropriate departments for handling.  

 One request asked for information regarding two AUSD CFD’s and we advised the 
requestor to direct that request to the AUSD. 

 Working with Administrative Services Director on an easy transition for the Deputy 
City Clerk from reporting to City Manager to reporting to Administrative Services 
Director. 

 The next Board of Appeals hearing date to be a Special Meeting on 07/17/14 since 
07/03/14 is a holiday (Kitty is on vacation the 2nd week of July, hence the reason 
we are going with the date of 07/17/14)  

 The Planning Commission, Park & Recreation Commission and the Economic 
Development Commission each received one application. The EDC appointment 
will be announced at the June 24th Council Meeting. 

 Two proclamations were prepared for 06/24/14 Council Meeting. 

 The City Clerk attended the League’s Administrative Services Policy Committee and 
Employee Relations Policy Committee meetings in Sacramento Thursday and 
Friday. 

 
Friendly reminder:  At the February 11th City Council meeting, the City Council approved 
the following changes to scheduled City Council meetings for the remainder of 2014: 

 
      1)   July 8, 2014 Regular Council Meeting cancelled for “Summer Break.” 
      2)   August 12 & 26, 2014 Regular Council Meeting dates will stay on the calendar. 

 3)  November 11, 2014 Regular Council Meeting rescheduled to November 13, 
2014 in observance of Veteran’s Day. 

 
 
INFORMATION SYSTEMS UPDATES 
 

 Work orders opened/completed for the week: 104/89 
 

 Email filter activity: 15,179 processed, 8,271 automatically discarded do to 
violations pertaining to suspected virus’s, spam, malware, fraudulent material, or 
isolated for staff to review and release, based on legitimacy 

 

 Staff completed the migration of our anti-virus servers and clients to the latest 
version, replacing the older version which reaches end of life 7/1/2014. 

 



 

 As part of our Windows 7 migration project, staff has reimaged the final 14 PC’s 
which are being repurposed for the next phase of deployment. 

 

 Staff assisted users with the Windows 7 transition; mainly printer issues, desktop 
preferences, and data access. 

 
 

FINANCE UPDATES 
 
The fiscal year 2014-15 budget was adopted by the City Council on June 10th.  The budget 
can be accessed on the City’s website at 
http://www.ci.antioch.ca.us/CityGov/Finance/Adopted-Budget-6-10-14.pdf 
 
 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT UPDATES 

 

  Staff is finalizing a Request for Qualifications and Proposals (RFQ/P) to solicit 
interest from established and well financed restaurateurs to re-invent the 
“Humphrey’s” restaurant facility into a thriving new restaurant venue.  The RFQ/P 
will be released next week. 
 

 On Tuesday, June 24th, The City Council will consider authorizing a request for 
qualifications and proposals for certain City-owned sites on the east end of 
Downtown.  We are seeking a highly qualified development team to build market-
rate for-sale transit oriented residential units and to build a new  10,000 square foot 
senior center at a yet to be determined City-owned site, which would replace the 
Nick Rodriguez Community Center. 
 

 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT UPDATES 
 
Planning: 

 Current project descriptions, status, location, and submitted documents can be 
found at the following link:  
http://ci.antioch.ca.us/CityGov/CommDev/PlanningDivision/docs/Project-
Pipeline.pdf 

 Responded to 28 telephone/counter/email public inquiries. 
 
Building Activity: 

 Number of permits issued…….. 51 

 Number of inspections……….. 119 

Code Enforcement: 

 A house on Magellan Ct. was posted substandard. 

 A house on Ledgewood Ct. was posted substandard. 

http://www.ci.antioch.ca.us/CityGov/Finance/Adopted-Budget-6-10-14.pdf


 
 13 New Cases Open  

10 Cases Closed 
44 Inspections  
1 Citation 

 
Environmental Resources: 

 Environmental Enforcement - We are working on another batch of enforcement for 
lack of garbage service.  There were 131 actions on cases this week.  Over 80 
inspections to verify occupancy were conducted.  33 Abatement notices were 
mailed out.  Five cases were closed.   

 EcoEvents: 
Youth outreach-We had one winner in our first social media photo contest.  
Alexandra Villa received a TriDelta Transit Summer Youth Pass.  She has a 
total of 48 likes on the picture of her family’s recycling system.  At the end of 
the contest, the number of followers to EcoAntich on Facebook increased by 
17 to 173 likes.  Instagram followers increased by 8 to 28.  Overall, the 
increase in presence on both was significant with the traffic to our Facebook 
page increasing to almost 2,000 daily views for the week of June 9th.   We 
are hoping to do another contest in August for Back to School and give away 
a September Youth Transit Pass.  

 
Relay for Life- We have the ‘Be Classy, not Trashy’ Photo booth out with a 
Purple Carpet background at the Relay for Life event at Deer Valley High 
School this weekend.  The booth will be up from noon to 7pm on Saturday 
and from 8-9am on Sunday.  We hope to get the pictures posted by Sunday 
night on our Facebook page.  We will also be teaching bracelet making with 
yarn made out of old Relay shirts throughout the event! 
 

 Staff also facilitated the outreach effort to alert the community that the signal at 
James Donlon and Gentrytown would be off due to a planned power interrupt on 
Thursday, June 19 from 8:30 to 11:30 am.  A notification went out to all the emails 
on the APD Beat Notification list and was posted on the EcoAntioch Facebook 
page.   

 
PARKS & RECREATION UPDATES 
  

 Updated False Fire Alarm protocol for the Antioch Community Center  

 Created new advertisement material for marketing facility rentals at the Antioch 
Community Center, Prewett Park and Nick Rodriguez Community Center.  

 The Antioch Community Center hosted the Busy Bee Dog Show on Wednesday, 
June 18 in the Grand Plaza. This crowd favorite performed over 45 tricks and 
stunts! Educational focus was on pet ownership, time commitment, monetary 
responsibilities, adoption vs. buying, safety and spay/neuter.  



 Summer Program kick off started the week of June 16th with great enrollments in 
Coyote Hills Summer Day Camp, Creative Explorer Preschool Camp,  Youth Guitar 
program, Taekwondo, Adult Fitness and more.  Art Camps have experienced large 
growth this summer with a current waiting list.  

Senior Center 

 Serviced six senior participants with Free Will/Trust information (a value of $300 per 
participant). 

 Have 50 members signed up to attend our Sips at Sundown evening event Friday 
June 20, 2014. 

 Had 38 new participants sign up for membership to the Antioch Senior Citizens 
Club. 

 Had 14 new participants sign up for the CC Café Nutrition program. 

 Serviced two members with Spanish Peer Counseling (a value of $50 per 
participant).  

 Our monthly summary provided by the County for meals served for the month of 
May came in at 1,752 which made us to highest provider out of the 18 cafés around 
the county for the entire month of May. 

 Logged 520 hours of senior volunteer hours for the Month of May for the County 
Nutrition Program. 

 Had 17 members participate in Afternoon Tea Dance. 

 Have nine members signed up for June beginning computer class. 
 
 
PUBLIC WORKS UPDATES 
 
Administration 

 Caltrans began ramp metering at the Loveridge and Somersville interchanges on 
Tuesday, June 10th for both morning and afternoon commutes.  Motorists who want 
to obtain more information can call the Ramp Metering Information line number at 
510-286-4531. 

 The City conducted a Neighborhood Meeting for the West Antioch Creek Storm 
Drain and Channel Improvement Project on Tuesday June 17th at 6:30 at the City’s 
Maintenance Services Center 1201 West 4th Street.  A representative from the 
Charter School, motel and County Fairgrounds attended to hear about the project 
and ask questions or voice concerns.  Project construction is scheduled to begin in 
Spring 2015. 

 
Engineering and Development Services 

 Almondridge East Subdivision 8880 (81-unit single family home development by KB 
Homes), located between East 18th Street and Oakley Road, east of Phillips Lane 
and west of the State Highway 160 – Staff is reviewing revised model home 
complex plans and an amended garage sales office conversion agreement.  
Contractor is installing curb, gutter and sidewalk along Phillips Lane and preparing 
to pave Phase 2 streets within the subdivision. 



 Delta De Anza Trail repairs (Viera Ranch Subdivision 7220, between Ridgeline 
Drive and Neroly Rd.) – Construction began June 9th and to be completed August 
8th. 

 William Lyon Homes is building homes on 130 lots within Hidden Glen Subdivisions 
6909, 7505, 8387 & 8388.  The project is located east of Hillcrest Avenue and 
generally north and south of Hidden Glen Drive between Donegal Way and 
Braemar Street – Staff is reviewing 20 new home plot plans. 

 Nelson Ranch Unit 1 Subdivision 6893 (102-unit single family home development by 
Standard Pacific Housing) located northeasterly of Wild Horse Road and Ridgeline 
Drive and southwesterly of State Route 4 – Staff is reviewing Wild Horse Road 
extension improvement plans. Staff expects to take park acceptance to the City 
Council for approval on June 24th and Unit 1 tract improvements with a deferred 
improvement agreement to the City Council on July 22nd. 

 Nelson Ranch Unit 3 Subdivision 8851 (130-unit single family home development by 
Standard Pacific Housing) located northeasterly of Wild Horse Road and Ridgeline 
Drive and southwesterly of State Route 4 – Staff is reviewing new model home 
complex plans. 

 PG&E Line 114 - Gas Line Replacement Project, Easement Grant Deed to Pacific 
Gas & Electric Company for a portion of City-owned property to relocate a 24” gas 
line – Staff agendized a staff report and resolution for Council consideration at the 
June 24th meeting. 

 The SR4 (Segment 2) Contra Loma Blvd./L St. Interchange & G St. Overcrossing 
Project proceeds with construction of retaining wall 13 (RW13) west of Contra Loma 
Blvd. between Buchanan Road and St. Francis Drive.  Southbound Contra Loma 
Blvd. traffic between Buchanan Road and St. Francis Dr. will closed approximately 
one day a week between the hours of 8 a.m. to 2 p.m. to complete the construction 
of Retaining Wall #13.  Staff is awaiting the contractor’s estimate for sewer line 
modifications at Contra Loma Blvd. and Fitzuren Road. 

 The eBART Parking Lot (99% complete) and Maintenance Facility (80% complete) 
project, located east of Hillcrest Avenue at the eastern terminus of Slatten Ranch 
Road – Permanent fencing has been installed at the Maintenance Facility entrance.   

 The SR4 (Segment 3B) Hillcrest Avenue Interchange Project will widen State Route 
4 (04-CC-4-28.6/30.5) from 4 to 8 Lanes and modify the Hillcrest Avenue 
Interchange.  Grading for westbound on-/off-ramps and Slatten Ranch Road 
widening and signalized intersection is ongoing. Rail delivery has been completed 
and permanent fencing installed along the access road. 

 SR4 Lone Tree Way Widening/Sand Creek Road Interchange Project – Staff is 
awaiting revisions to technical specifications and revised landscaping plans. 

 Davidon Homes Park Ridge Phase I consisting of 123 residential units located west 
of Canada Valley Road and east of Highway 4 final map and improvement plans 
have been returned to developer. Expecting resubmitted map, plans and 
conditioned items returned to the City for review. 

 Processing a parcel map at the Lowe’s on Auto Center Drive to create two parcels. 
The additional parcel is for a new Panda Express. Civil plans for the project are 
approved. 



 Processing lot merger, lot line adjustment and civil plan review for new commercial 
project at Deer Valley Business Park fronting Country Hills Drive between Lone 
Tree Way and Deer Valley Road. 

 Processing plan revisions for Somersville Road reconstruction between CCWD 
canal and 700 feet south of James Donlon Blvd.  Construction started May 15th.   

 Returned civil plans and easements documents for Wal-Mart expansion. 
 

Capital Improvements 

 Deer Valley Road and Lone Tree Way turn pocket widening. Construction is 
complete. Contractor continues to work on punch list items. 

 Cambridge Booster Pumping Station Upgrades - Koch and Koch, Inc. has 
completed all major aspects of the project.  Minor deficiencies in the work are 
being rectified. Equipment training sessions have been scheduled over the next 
few weeks.  

 Curb, Gutter and Sidewalk Repair (2014-2015) – Project bids are to be considered 
at the City Council meeting on June 24th. 

 Sanitary Sewer Main Replacement at Various Locations – Project bids are to be 
considered at the City Council meeting on June 24th. 

 Country Hills Drive Sanitary Sewer Rehabilitation – Project plans and specifications 
are available for purchase at a cost of $75 per set.  Copies may be obtained by 
logging on www.blueprintexpress.com/antioch or by calling BPXpress 
Reprographics at (707) 745-3593.  The public bid opening for this project is 
scheduled for July 1, 2014, at 2:00 P.M. in the City Council Chambers, located at 
200 “H” Street. 

 West Antioch Creek Channel Improvements – A neighborhood meeting was held 
on June 17th to discuss the project and possible design alternatives. 

 Maintenance Service Center Fueling System Improvements – Project plans and 
specifications for the re-bid of this project are available for purchase at a cost of $75 
per set.  Copies may be obtained by logging on www.blueprintexpress.com/antioch 
or by calling BPXpress Reprographics at (707) 745-3593. A mandatory pre-bid 
meeting is scheduled for July 1, 2014 at 1:00 P.M. at the City’s Maintenance 
Service Center located at 1201 West 4th Street. The public bid opening for this 
project is scheduled for July 8, 2014 at 2:00 P.M. at the City Council Chambers, 
located at 200 “H” Street. 

 Fishing Pier Shade Structure – Project bids are to be considered at the City Council 
meeting on June 24th.  Construction to start in August 2014. 

 2014 Rubberized Cape Seal – Contractor completed the final layer of slurry seal 
and is working on the striping.  Construction is expected to be completed on June 
26th. 

 Wilbur Avenue Bridge Widening – The contractor is working on the final punch list 
items.  The City Council is scheduled to accept the project at the July 22nd meeting. 

 Safe Routes To School Grant – The City expects to receive the notice to proceed 
with construction from Caltrans by July 1st.  Construction of the project is expected 
to start in September 2014. 

http://www.blueprintexpress.com/antioch
http://www.blueprintexpress.com/antioch


 Surface Transportation Program Grant – Caltrans has completed processing the 
grant documents.  The City expects to receive the notice to proceed with 
construction from Caltrans by July 1st. 
 

Water Distribution 

 Cross-Connection Control staff continues to test and repair backflow devices on 
schedule.  

 Water Meter staff is anticipating about 240 total stops for service during this week.  
This includes establishing water service and water service disconnects. 

 Meter reading is on time for the week.  We are experiencing a higher than usual 
failure rate of meter transmitters.  This is normally due to the summer heat.  The 
failures will be replaced and sent out for warranty replacement. 

 Water staff has completed a total of 31 requests for utility marking. 

 Mapping water distribution utilities through private properties that have City right of 
ways and entering the data on our maps for the GIS system at Deer Valley and 
Lone Tree Way. 

 Exchanged and updated backflow prevention device shut off valve at San Jose 
Drive and Delta Fair Blvd.  

 Water crews have repaired water leaks at Silvercrest Way, D Street and Barmouth 
Drive.  

 Water staff has completed improvements for safety features in our Pipe Shop and 
Meter Room. 

 Staff has been painting over undesirable colors applied to City owned fire hydrants 
back to City-mandatory white.  

 Exchange curb stops in the Belle Drive area for more efficient operation of water 
service operation valves.  

 Stores posted 150 stock line items and issued 425 line items to various accounts in 
the city. 

 
Water Treatment Plant 

 Rebuilt three chlorinator Check units.  These units control the amount of chlorine 
being fed from each cylinder. 

 Repaired electrical conduit throughout the WTP and removed electrical control 
boxes that run along the drying beds. 

 Repaired sample water lines in the laboratory. 

 Cleaned up WTP grounds by hauling off old piping and concrete. 
 
Public Works Maintenance Operations 
Landscape Maintenance  

 Fire Abatement GIS mapping continued with South Royal Links Circle, G St. and 
Longview Road (Zone 4565), Putnam St. to Gentrytown Dr. (Zone 4566), 
Cambridge Dr., Reseda Way and Osprey Drive to Mallard Court (Zone 4568). With 
these zones completed the mapping stands at 87% complete. 

 A playground and park safety inspection was completed at Country Manor Park. 



 The Firebreak Abatement Program continues this week. Work is almost complete 
with disking crews finishing all maintenance zone work. The mowing crews are 
working on Trembath St., PG&E tower open space, Greystone Dr. and Deerfield Dr. 
pathways. Approximately 90% of the work Citywide is complete. 

 Fire Abatement GIS mapping continues, with completion of the Markley Creek area 
(Zone 4572), Harbour Park area open space and towers (Zone 4564) and Trembath 
St. open space (Zone 4563). Citywide mapping now stands at 94% complete with 
105 mowing areas plotted and mapped, and only 9 of 49 disking areas remaining to 
map before project is complete. 

 The summer park irrigation schedule programming is 100% complete at the City’s 
32 neighborhood parks. Irrigation upgrades and repairs continue to be made in 
order to conserve water. 

 A playground and park safety inspection was completed at Deerfield Park. 

 Playground surfacing repairs were completed at Meadowbrook Park (1700 
Yellowstone Dr.). 

 A main-line water break was repaired at Diablo West Park (2000 Prewett Ranch 
Dr.). 

 Inoperative turf valves 3 and 4 were repaired at Knoll Park, sprinkler repairs made 
at Country Manor and Gentrytown Parks. 

 Landscape crews continue spraying of post emergent weeds on Deer Valley Rd., 
4th, 10th, & 18th St. medians. 

 Numerous other irrigation leaks were attended to and repaired. 

 The growing season is in full swing and the 5 person contract trimming crew 
continues the trimming of the center medians of Deer Valley Rd. north of Lone Tree 
Way. The 4 person contract trimming crew is currently trimming the westside of 
Hillcrest Ave. heading north towards Prewett Ranch Rd. The 3 person trim crew 
finished trimming the south side of Williamson Ranch Rd. and has begun the 
trimming of Sagebrush Way. 

 Landscape staff continues to re-program the irrigation controllers from their winter 
programs to their summer programs. They are approximately 92% complete with 
this task. 

 Contract crews (Pacheco Brothers) are currently trimming the courts in the Bluerock 
Dr./Eagleridge Dr. area (Zone 4569). 

 Contract crews (Pacheco Brothers) have begun the trimming of Dallas Ranch Rd. 
They are currently working on the center medians of the road heading north towards 
Lone Tree Way.  

 Landscape Maintenance Staff along with the “Work Alternative” participants 
trimmed Delta Fair Blvd. from Somersville Rd. to Kendree St.  

 Landscape crews installed a new solar irrigation controller at the corner of 3rd & G 
Streets. 

 
Street Maintenance 

 Staff inspected the contract work on the Cape Seal project that is taking place on 
various City Streets. 

 Staff removed graffiti from numerous areas around the City.  



 Crews continue to repaint stencils (Cross walks and Legends). Staff has repainted 
107 stencils and repainted 1,620 linear ft. of 12” (cross walks and STOP bars).  This 
work is moving to areas around schools because of less traffic, due to school being 
out. 

 Crews replaced 14 existing signs due to poor condition and installed 1 new sign. 

 Crews filled 2 potholes. 
 

Collections Division  

 The Collections team cleaned over 28,417 linear feet of sewer lines.  

 Staff hydro flushed and cleared 8 potential blockages on various sanitary sewer 
main lines and found 7 locations that needed immediate repairs.  

 4,915 linear feet of sanitary sewer lines were televised by an outside contractor. 
Staff is working with the contractor for quality control and making sure the lines are 
clean for them to review.  

 Staff continues to make progress on the revisions/self audit of the city’s Sanitary 
Sewer Management Plan, which is required by the state.  

 Approximately 2.4 acres were weed abated in various creeks and channels.  

 302 cubic yards of vegetation/material and 4 bags of trash were cleaned out of the 
creeks running through the City.  

 Management staff is designing and receiving quotes for new utility beds to go on 
replacement trucks.  
 

Facility Maintenance 

 Several burned out lights and lighting repairs were made at the P.D. jail. 

 A water leak at the P.D. jail was repaired. 

 Additional bracing was installed on the water heater at the Public Works yard. 

 Repairs were made to the air conditioning unit at the Marina office.   

 Various repairs were made in Animal Services. 

 Repairs were made to vandalized areas at the Lynn House. 
 
Fleet 

 Performed 16 preventative maintenance on vehicles, as scheduled. 

 Staff made 21 miscellaneous repairs to City vehicles. 

 Staff took delivery of a new asphalt roller that will replace the existing roller, which is 
now beyond its useful life. 
 

Marina 

 The Smithsonian Environmental Research Center is conducting research on 
invasive species affecting the Delta Region. The Antioch Marina is a crucial location 
for access and research. This research is a passive collection using small 
containers collecting samples lasting 3 months from several locations within the 
marina.  

 Marina Staff made requested repairs to the B dock corner pier.  

 Marina Staff is working to rectify several past deposit accounts in order to recoup 
any applicable funds and clear the marina records. 



 Marina Staff has addressed the public restroom break-in; locks are now operational 
with help from Facilities Maintenance.  

 Meter reads for July billing are complete. 

 The Marina had 4 inquiries for new berthing, of which 1 of the 4 applicants has been 
approved for berthing.  

 The marina had 3 overnight boating stays. 
 
 
POLICE DEPARTMENT UPDATES  
 

 On 6/13/14, Officer Gonzalez attempted to stop a vehicle for code violations.  The 
driver stopped the vehicle and fled on foot.  Gonzalez chased the fleeing driver 
north from East 6th Street to the railroad tracks and then west along the tracks to the 
field area near the A Street extension, where Officer Gonzalez was able to 
apprehend him.  The driver had outstanding warrants for his arrest as well as stolen 
license plates on his truck.     

 
 On 6/13/14, while on routine patrol, an Acura caught the attention of Officer 

McDonald.  He ran the plate while quickly turning around to get back to the vehicle.  
As he did, he saw the vehicle pull to the curb and the four occupants casually get 
out.  The vehicle was confirmed to be stolen.  Officer McDonald detained the above 
listed subjects at gun point until his cover could arrive to assist him.  All four were 
detained without incident.  One suspect was arrested and transported to County Jail 
for stolen vehicle charges as well as narcotics charges. 
 

 On 6/14/14, a victim observed a man climbing on his roof and entering his 
residence through an upstairs window.  When Officers arrived and cleared the 
residence, the suspect was found hiding in the bedroom closet of the victim’s 16 
year old daughter.  The suspect was arrested and sent to County Jail. 
 

 

 On 06/15/14 at approximately 1014hrs, the Antioch Police Department received a 
911 call regarding a possible drowning victim near the Antioch Marina. Upon arrival, 
it was discovered that a group of men from Oakland were fishing along the 
waterfront for Father’s Day.  One of the members of the group entered the water in 
order to untangle his fishing line and slipped on a rock. During the fall, the male is 
believed to have struck his head on a rock and subsequently drowned before other 
members of the group could pull him out of the water. The victim in this case is a 52 
year old male from Oakland. 

 

 The Maddies Adoption event was a huge success for our Animal Shelter.  We 
anticipate the shelter will receive between $85,000 - $95,000 for our adoption 
success. 

 



 On June 23, 2014, we will be swearing in another police officer (Officer Spencer).  
The event is scheduled at 2 P.M. at the Antioch Police Department Community 
Room. 
 

 Weekly Calls For Service, Case Reports and Arrest Data:  
 

 

Time Period: 06/12/14 00:00:00 – 06/18/14 23:59:59 

 
Number of Calls for 

Service: 

1,6

39 

Number of Case Reports: 27

2 

Number of Arrests: 71 

 

Felony: 31 

 

Misdemeanor: 40 

 

Arrests with DUI charge:           1 

 

 

 

 
CITY MANAGER NOTES 
 
Monday afternoon I met with Kristin Connelly, the new President and Chief Executive 
Officer of the East Bay Leadership Council (EBLC), and the current and incoming Chairs, 
Terri Bowen and Keith Archuleta, to discuss regional economic development issues.  
Kristin also serves as Executive Director of the Contra Costa Economic Partnership 
(CCEP).  I serve on the CCEP board. 
 
 


